
Todayõs Readings are on : 999 
Ordinary of the Mass begins on Page 166 

Scripture for the week of December 16, 2018 
Sunday, Dec. 16th 

Zep 3:14-18a / Phil 4:4-7 / Lk 3:10-18 
Monday,  Dec. 17th  

Gn 49:2,8-10 / Mt 1:1 -17 
Tuesday, Dec. 18th 

Jer 23:5-8 / Mt 1:18 -25 
Wednesday, Dec. 19th 

Jgs 13:2-7, 24-25a / Lk 1:5-25 
Thursday, Dec. 20th  

Is 7:10-14 / Lk 1:26-38  
Friday, Dec. 21st 

Sg 2:8-14 / Lk 1:39-45 
Saturday, Dec. 22nd 

1 Sm 1:24-28 / Lk 1:46-56  
Sunday, Dec. 23rd 

Mi 5:1-4a / Heb 10:5-10 / Lk 1:39-45 

Join us for Evening Prayer  
Thursday, December 20th  
at 7:30 PM in the Church 

 

Mass Schedule:  
Weekends:  
Saturday 

 at 4:30 PM   
Sunday  

at 7:30, 8:45  & 11 AM 
Week Days:  

Wednesday, Thursday, Friday  
at 9:00 AM 

Parish Office Hours:  
Monday ðFriday  
9 AM to 4 PM  
To Contact Us: 

Parish: 781-784-2265 
Website: www.olossharon.org   

Parish Email:  
parish@olossharon.org 

Our Lady of  
Sorrows Parish  

December 16, 2018 

59 Cottage St., Sharon, MA 

Music  
Mass Parts 

Gospel Acc. #333 ~ Sanctus #358 ~Mystery #359 - Amen 
#360 ~ Lamb of God #390 (Haugen) 

Gathering  
#420 ~ Creator Of The Stars Of Night  

Responsorial Psalm ~ Isaiah 12 
òCry out with joy and gladness: for among you 

is the great and Holy One of Israel.ó 
Gifts  

#590 ~ Christ, Be Our Light! 
Communion  

#926 ~ Life-Giving Bread 
Sending Forth  

#409 ~ People Look East 

 

CHRISTMAS MASSES  
Christmas Eve ~ Monday, Dec. 24th  
5 PM ( Church & OõConnell ) 

7 PM & 9 PM  
Christmas Day ~ Tuesday, Dec. 25th  

7:30 AM & 10:30 AM  
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PASTORõS DESK 
THE LAITY  

 

Prior to the Second Vatican Council which ended in 1965, the view of the laity was that their role was to bring 

the Gospel to those around them, the non-church world, the secular world. It was the role of the clergy to take 

care of the church. Indeed for many of us who remember those days, the clergy and religious were considered 

the church. There had been some cracks in the armor of this belief before the Council. It was however turned 

on its head at Vatican II.  
 

Some historians and theologians hold the view that it takes as much as 200 years for the teaching of a council 

to really sink in to the life of the church. We have as you can see a ways to go. In light of the fact that the 

Catholic Church is a world-wide organization with over a billion members and a vast array of cultures and    

customs, I think it is fair to say that we have made a reasonable start on advancing the role of the laity but we 

have òmiles to go before we sleep.ó 
 

The change is based on the emphasis of the critical role of baptism. One of the Cardinals at the Council put it 

rather bluntly. The most important day, he said, in the life of the Holy Father was not the day he was elected 

Pope but the day he was baptized. In other words, not the day he was raised to his leadership position but the 

day he shares with each one of us and became a member of the òpeople of Godó and not just a static group of 

people but one on the march, on pilgrimage toward our final and most perfect destiny. 
 

This emphasis on baptism puts all other orders and positions in the church in its light. Thus there has been a 

renewed emphasis in recent years on what is called the òontologicaló nature of ordination to the priesthood or 

what we have known as the indelible mark. For some as it was before Vatican II, this mark was a sign of     

separation between the priest and the people. In the spirit of the Council, the mark is now seen as a sign of 

service within the baptized community. 
 

For me, in my theology of the priesthood if you will, the relationship between the priest and those who like 

him are baptized especially in the parish setting is one of mutual growth in the life of grace. Together we are 

pilgrims with a responsibility for each other in the face of the joys and sorrows we experience together on the 

way. Rather than separation, I see the mark as one of immersion, of service and only thus can I hope to realize 

my calling. So thank you and God bless you for being the pilgrim community of the baptized who enable me 

to be who God wants me to be. 
 

You also are called to do your part in the pilgrim community. Involvement is yours by right not simply by     

invitation or by chance. Baptism is the mark we all share and that is not an occasional ticket for admittance, it 

is a divine gift, a divine right to be fully involved in the life of our community of faith. 

 

GRAND ANNUAL COLLECTION   

 

Thank you to all who have already given to the annual collection. There is still time to contribute . Remember 

also that if you have to take an IRA or 401k distribution, you can avoid taxes on that money by making a     

direct donation to a charity.  

 

PROPERTY AND PERSONAL SECURITY  

 

Last Monday evening, Chief Ford and other Sharon Police Department officers hosted a meeting to discuss 

security issues for houses of worship. There was very good information shared and a large turnout.  The     

department showed itself to be very well versed in the subject. This promises to be the beginning of a very 

beneficial interaction. The participants learned from each other as well. Kudos to Chief Ford and the Sharon 

PD for their service and particularly for this special outreach. 

 

~ Fr. Frank 
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Weekly Collection   
December 9, 2018 

The average cost to run the parish is 
$9,800 per week. Our expectation is 

that 70% or $7,100 will come from the weekly 
offertory. Parishioners contributed $6,985 for 
the week ending  December 9th. Thank you.  

Prayers for the Deceased 
Adrienne Newell, David Chambers, Ramona Rosario, 
Paul Baro, George Russell, Lawrence Russell, Mary       
Mobilia, Nancy Baldasarre, Judy Grenier, Florence 
Shulenburg, Elaine Jaillet, Sean McCann, Raymond Jaillet, 
Consuela Brossard, Gertrude Sullivan, Michael Minerva, 
Michael Minerva, Jr., Robert Parilla, Marty Johnson, Mary 
Ellen Bonfigilio, W. Michael Hoffman  

Prayers for the Sick  
Anita DeGallo, Francis & Gert DiLoreto, Donna Prado, 
Ruth & Ralph Fretts, Judy Manuel, Susan Middlebrook, 
Terry, Jose Rosario, Ivan Cichmichael, Nadia Darwisch, 
Alissa Porcaro, Claire Solari, Barbara òBonnieó Grady, 
Joan Nesse, Chris Delgallo, Harry Gilmore, Cynthia, Marie 
& Brandt Henderson, Chris Delgallo  

From Senior Deacon Mike 
 

This is the 3rd Sunday in the Advent season. Noting the responsorial Psalm, the 
advent color of vestments is (optional) ôRoseõ. 
 

 The Gospel reading continues with the meeting of John the Baptist and Jesus at 
the Jordan River.  
 

Be alert!. 

Christmas Flower Memorial Donations  
 

We are accepting memorial donations for Christmas flowers. Please use the     
envelopes at the back of the church. Names will be published in the bulletin on 
Dec. 23rd and 30th. Deadline: December 17th.   
 

 
Please write names legibly so they will be accurately spelled in the bulletin.     

Advent Evening Prayer  
Advent Evening Prayer 
will be held on  December 
20th in church at 7:30 PM. 
Come together to pray, 
listen and find quiet     

during this pre -Christmas season. The prayer 
will be led by a parish womenõs group. Please 
join us. 

HELP DECORATE THE CHURCH FOR CHRISTMAS  
Please join us on Saturday, December 22nd at 10 AM to decorate the inside and outside of the 
church for the birth of Christ! (Please note change of day & time). For more information please     
contact Lynn Jacobs at the parish office (781-784-2265 or ljacobs@olossharon.org).  

MANY HANDS MAKE LIGHT WORK!!!!  

Clergy Health & Retirement Trust: Christmas Collection  
Among the gifts you give this Christmas season, please consider contributing to a special Christmas 
collection for the health and well -being of 580 active and senior priests in good standing in our 
Archdiocese. Amid these difficult times for our Church, our hardworking priests need your support 
now more than ever. Please take this opportunity to say thank you to all the priests, including our 
senior priests, who have devoted their lives to our Church. To donate online, please visit clergy-
trust.org  . 

Visit clergyfunds.org for a heartwarming testimony from a family about our priests .  
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Focus Group Meetings  
The pastoral plan writing team conducted a survey in which we had excellent par-
ticipation from you. They have distilled the results. Focus group meetings on sepa-

rate topics which you identified as important have been planned.   
 

January 6th 9:45 AM at coffee hour 
OLOS as a Welcoming and Supportive Community   

OõConnell Hall  
January 6th 6:30 PM 

OLOS with a Strong Focus on our  Faith Formation Foundation   
Rectory 

 

Whatõs Happening At OLOS 
 

Book Group  
 

All are welcome to join the OLOS Book Group, which meets from  2-
3:00 PM in the Bullock Center on the following Sundays.  Please come 
ready to discuss the book each month. 

January 6, 2019: My Mother's Secret, by J. L. Witterick 
February 10, 2019: Burial Rites, Hannah Kent 

March 10, 2019: I Heard the Owl Call My Name, Margaret Craven 
April 28, 2019: The World will be Saved by Beauty, Kate Hennessy 

 
OLOS Youth Ministry Alumni Reunion  

 

All college -aged students home for winter break are invited to a Youth Ministry 
Alumni Breakfast on Monday, December 31st at 11:00 AM in the Bullock                
Center.  Come catch up with old friends and let us know how youõre doing over      
bagels and coffee. Spread the word! 
 

Youth Commission Christmas Party  
Monday, December 17th, 7 -8:30 PM in OõConnell Hall 

 

Bring a òSecret Grinchó gift (a goofy gift that costs no more than 
$5) for a silly swap and bag of candy to share for a cookie       
decorating contest.  All high school students are invited to this 
festive and fun event!  
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